
[image: image1.png]The
OAKSUV Nursery




The Oaks Nursery – Autumn Term 2020 Newsletter No 2

Welcome back!  Term 1 flew by and half term seemed to come and pass at the same speed!  We hope that you all had a relaxing and fun-filled time despite the miserable weather.  It has been lovely to read all of the children’s news in their yellow books – thank you. 
Curriculum
Term 2 is always busy in the run up to Christmas and despite all the madness in the world right now we will look forward to all the fun, glitter, excitement and singing Christmas brings as it starts to be our focus topic from week 5 of the term.  
But until then………to begin the term we are continuing with our nursery rhyme topic.  We had a lot of fun with this topic last term.  The children enjoyed lots of singing, copying actions, looking at eggs and hunting for spiders! They have also produced some fantastic craft.   Our first nursery rhyme this term will be ‘1,2,3,4,5 Once I Caught a Fish Alive’ and it is also, of course, Remembrance Day on the 11th so we will talk a little about why we wear poppies and will make and paint some poppies. 

Next week we will continue with ‘The Grand Old Duke of York’ – an excellent opportunity for lots of music, marching and to learn some opposites and in week 4 we will have one more week of nursery rhymes with ‘Miss Polly had a Dolly’.  We will talk a little about people who help us and keeping healthy
From Week 5 it will be all about Xmas!!!
If your child would like to bring something relating to any of our topics to discuss at circle time we would love to see it!

AGM
Many thanks to those of you that were able to log in and support us at our AGM last Wednesday.  Particular thanks to Julie Edwards, Sebastian’s mummy, for volunteering to take on the role of Secretary.  We look forward to you working with us and being part of our committee.
COVID-19
As we begin the latest lockdown in the UK we feel it is important to reassure you that until somebody tells us otherwise we will remain open.  We will continue with all of the measures we have had in place since reopening and do everything we can to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of everyone involved in the nursery.

We will continue to ask you to wear masks at drop off and pick up and ask you to adhere to the social distancing rules.  We would also like to remind you that if your child or any member of your family shows symptoms of Coronovirus they remain away from nursery and you follow government guidelines.
We are, of course, aware that every family’s circumstances are different and you may not feel happy sending your child into nursery at this time.  If this is the case we fully respect and support your decision and guarantee that your child’s place will remain open for them for when you feel more comfortable about them returning.
Parents Evening

Under normal circumstances we would hold our first Parents’ Evening of the year during this term.  Unfortunately current restrictions mean that this is not possible.  
In the coming weeks we will be sending home a copy of your childs’ ‘My Unique Story’ document along with a summary of their Progress Tracker which shows where your child is currently in terms of their development.  Both of these documents are written based on observations we have made of your child while they are with us and are based on the Early Years Foundation Stage Development Matters document.  
https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/files/2012/03/Development-Matters-FINAL-PRINT-AMENDED.pdf
More information will be provided when we send out your child’s documents however, as always, if you have any concerns about any aspects of your child’s development please do not hesitate to speak to a member of the team. 
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Warm clothing

We are outside in the garden whatever the weather so please ensure as the temperature begins to fall as we approach the winter months that your child has a warm coat, gloves and a hat.  In addition, to reduce the risk of COVID transmission, it is recommended that the nursery is well ventilated which means that with windows and doors open that it can get quite chilly inside.  With this in mind please ensure that your child wears layers to nursery so that they can put on and take off clothes as appropriate.
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Christmas Plans
We will start our preparations for Christmas during the week commencing 
23rd November to give us plenty of time to build up the excitement (sorry!!!). Sadly again due to current restrictions we unlikely to be able to hold our usual Christmas singsong however we do not wish you to miss out and will be making alternative arrangements to ensure you hear the children singing.  More details will follow in yellow books in the coming weeks.  In the run up to Christmas as well as learning lots of Christmas songs we will be reading our favourite Christmas stories, ‘writing’ Christmas lists and making the nursery look festive with lots of Christmas craft.  

Our fundraising committee will also be in touch in the coming weeks with requests for donations for our Christmas Hamper raffle.  More details on this will follow on our Facebook page.
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School Applications 
The Primary School application system opened on Thursday 5th November and will remain open until 15th January.  All applications for September 2021 entry to school need to be submitted by this date.
The large majority of Primary Schools appear to be conducting ‘virtual tours’ this year.  To find out more information please visit the individual school websites.

More information on the application process can be found at https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/primary-school-places#tab-2
Severe Weather
In the event of severe weather we always aim to keep the nursery open even if only a very limited number of children can attend.  However if the main school deems the site unsafe we will have to close.
In the unavoidable event that we have to close we will always send an e mail by 8am on the morning of closure.  Notice will also be posted on our Facebook page.  In addition you can visit www.kentclosures.co.uk and search for ‘The Oaks Nursery’ in the search box.  
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	Please stay safe and well and enjoy the pre-Christmas time.
Becky and The Oaks Team
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Dates for the Term
Tue 17th Nov (am) / Weds 18th Nov (am) /
Prospective Parent Virtual Tour

Thurs 19th Nov (pm)
Hildenborough School
Please visit the school website for more information www.hildenborough.kent.sch.uk  

Fri 18th December




Christmas Party 

All children invited.  More details to follow in due course. 
Fri 18th December




End of Term 2

	Mon 4th Jan 2021




Start of Term 3


Some things to remember please……

· Your child needs a change of shoes for the nursery.  Black plimsolls are ideal as the children can easily learn to change them independently and they can be worn outside when it is dry.  Please remember to name them as we have many pairs that look the same.

· Please ensure your child has a change of clothes.  The children will be outside whatever the weather and may play with mud and water.

· Please ensure your child has a pair of named welly boots.

· The nursery is a ‘nut free zone’.   We have a child with a nut allergy.  Please ensure that lunchboxes do not contain any nuts, peanut butter sandwiches etc.  Grapes should be cut in half. Also, in line with Environmental Health guidelines, all lunch boxes should contain an ice pack.

· Please ring if your child will not be attending due to illness or holiday as reasons for absences need to be noted.  In addition please inform us if your child is expected to be collected by someone other than yourself.  We will not allow a child to leave our care unless we have been advised beforehand of a change of arrangement.

· Please limit your child bringing lots of their own toys into nursery to avoid them getting lost or damaged.

· The school car park is for staff use only.  Please adhere to the request of Hildenborough School not to use the car park at any time of the day.

· The nursery’s policies and procedures are available to read and can be found in a purple folder in the entrance hall.










